White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651 Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



@whitewomanlane



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon. 23rd Year 6 West Runton beach visit

Guitars am

Fencing Club

3.30 - 4.30pm

24th Year 4 Korfball Tues. 12.35 - 1pm

25th Year 6 Shakespeare rehearsal (Mr Q's literacy set) Wed.

> Keyboard lessons Music Room ICT Suite

Woodwind lessons pm

26th Thur. Guitars am

Drums pm

Samba Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.30pm

Year 5/6 Korfball 12.35 - 1pm Year 6 Boys' Football training 3.15 - 4.30pm

27th Fri. Cross Country 12.35-1pm

Sat. 28th Korfball Tournament Year 6 CNS High School

Dates for Your Diary

Thurs. 3rd Oct Individual Photos Tues. 5th Nov -Flu Vaccinations

Wed. 6th Nov - Fri. 8th Nov. Hilltop Residential (Year 5)

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



place

Buckingham (Green) Total points- 1 1 Balmoral (Blue) Total points- 2 3 Sandringham (Yellow) Total points- 3 Windsor (Red) Total points- 4

Congratulations to Windsor this week.

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 35

With attendance of 99.67%

For the week 9th - 13th September

2019







GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;



Eva Matthewson, Rachel Rushmere and Brooke Carr.

STARS OF THE WEEK

Amy Cole, Amber Jewiss, Ruby Semmens-Byrne, Florence Edridge, Myah Gray, Kayden Wright, Jude Pye, Coral Parker, Lauren Howard, Lewy Ward, Korbin Cowdery, Lily Stafford, Niamh Harris, Daniel Dady, James and Zofia Leigh.

SCHOLASTIC

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading resources in school.

Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to 'SCHOLASTIC' only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class. Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting:

http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on **Monday 30th September** when the complete order will be placed. Books should be with you before Christmas.

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.

Gentle Reminders!

We would like to remind you that all items brought into school should have your child's name clearly marked on them. This enables us to reunite lost and found items with their rightful owners quickly. It also worth checking your child's belongings regularly to ensure they have their own items as well as ensuring the name labels are still easily readable. This is particularly relevant to clothing, shoes and lunch boxes given that many items are either identical or very similar.





Lower School Playground

As the Autumn Term is now well under way, it has been brought to my attention that some parents have been gathering on the Lower School Playground once their children have been dropped off from the Impala Close side gate. From a safeguarding point of view and also in terms of maximising the space on the playground for the children to play, can I ask parents to leave the school premises once their children have been dropped off each morning.

Can I also ask that children who attend Lodge Lane Infant School do not play on the Lower School Playground including on the trim trail at the end of the school day.

Thank you for your co-operation with this matter.

Mr Johnson

No Parking On the School Site

May we remind parents not to park on the upper school playground at any time, including during football matches or to collect your child from an after school club or music lesson.

Please note that, for safety reasons, parents should not use the school car park to drop off and collect children at the beginning and end of the school day as it is extremely busy at these times.

In addition, can we remind parents to park safely outside school at the beginning and the end of the day and avoid blocking people's drives. Please help us to keep our children safe. Thank you for your cooperation.

RETURN OF FORMS TO SCHOOL

Thank you to everyone who has returned the forms to school. As I'm sure you will appreciate this is a huge administrative task and so we would be extremely grateful if any outstanding forms could be returned to school as soon as possible via the class teacher.





TALK HOMEWORK

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Talk homework is set in Best News every Friday and will be discussed at school on Tuesday mornings.

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the question below;

This Week's Words

Grasshopper

force

common

decide

surface

possible

Shinobi

weary

threat

resist

jagged

precious



'Words unlock the doors to a world of understanding'

The N





■SCHOLASTIC

Dear parents, grandparents and guardians,

Celebrate reading at our Book Fair!

The Book Fair will be arriving in school soon, with hundreds of new children's books to browse and buy.

Come and join us!

WHEN:	Mon 23rd Sept - Fri 27th Sept 15.30-16.00
WHERE:	In the big lodge apposite the
	Year 6 cloakrooms

There are **over 200 titles** for you and your child to choose from, and with prices starting from **only £2.99**, there's sure to be a book for everyone.

If you can't make it to our Book Fair, try our **discounted Gift Vouchers** available at **www.bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/parents**. They're a great way to ensure your child doesn't miss out.

Don't forget that every book you buy can help to get **FREE BOOKS** for our school library!

Kind regards,

Mrs Harewood & Mrs Shand

Book Fair Organiser